Draft Community & Safety Report – for Feb27 Parish Council Meeting

Road Name Signs

Contacted TDC and have requested an additional 13 signs. TDC will order these in April. In the interim, will meet with TDC ‘on site’ to make sure what we are requesting is reasonable.

Car Park next to Jet Garage

Met with TDC, who will make proposal to address concerns on unprotected drop to footpath. TDC asked to consider bollards or barrier, rather than just a refresh of the white line highlighting the edge (does nothing to stop cars going over).

Street Lighting in Cliffsend Road

[bookmark: _GoBack]Exchanged a number of emails with KCC’s Head of Street Light Assets Management. Very helpful.

Street lighting for Cliffsend Road not considered as part of the Stage 1 or Stage 2 Safety Audits for the development. Request has been made to developer for this to be included in upcoming Stage 3 Safety Audit. Also, Parish Council have requested attendance at the Safety Audit.

KCC able to provide a street light design for a fee of £200. Next stage would be to cost up the installation. Key question / cost implication – is there an existing power supply? Need to check with UK Power Networks. KCC will, for a fee, cost up the installation, including any UKPN works.

Road Maintenance

Met with KCC Highways District Manager. There are two groups at KCC  – Maintenance and Improvements. Requested 8 separate maintenance requests, 3 x refresh SLOW markings, 4 sets of white lines (i.e. through the corners of Foads lane/Cottington Road, through the junction of Foads Lane and Cliffsend Road, and approaches onto Sandwich Road from Foads Lane and Cliffsend Road) and an area of soft verge on Cliffsend road badly damaged by cars parking outside a residence).

The aim is to encourage drivers to stick to the correct lines. 

Highways Improvement Plan (HIP)

This is a rolling 1-3 year plan submitted by Parish Councils to KCC to cover road improvements. It is developed in conjunction with KCC.

Contact has been established with KCC’s Head of Transportation and he has assigned a Highways engineer who will work with us in developing the HIP.

A general outline of what residents would like to see included in the plan (based on speaking with over 100 residents so far) was requested by KCC and this was sent on Feb 13, 2020. This covered (i) 20mph speed limit, (ii) redesign of Foads Lane / Cliffsend Road corner, (iii) potential traffic calming measures, (iv) additional double yellow lines to restrict parking on or near blind corners and (v) more road markings e.g. SLOW markings on approaches to bends etc.

Note that 20mph speed limits are self-enforcing and come with traffic calming – e.g. raised tables similar to those installed on the Sandwich Road. A lot of residents (slightly less than 50%) don’t like these, but we can’t reduce the speed limit without traffic calming.

Idling Pollution

KCC Highways and KCC Environmental continue to ignore the issue.

TDC, who have declared a Climate Emergency have so far failed to engage. Have contacted Councillor Risk Everitt, Head of TDC (also a Cliffsend resident). Have also contacted the 3 Green Party TDC Councillors and will be meeting with them to discuss.


